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Access Network of Care and Prevention
Meeting Agenda
May 30, 2019 1:30 p.m.
Durham County Department of Health
Conference Room B

414 E. Main Street
Durham, NC 


Welcome/Introductions/Housekeeping

· Open Comment – Michael McNeill reviewed the network’s “Go-Boxes” for clients in immediate need of 24-48 hours of food.  He used one reserved for Healing with CAARE to demonstrate, but all programs will be getting a box.  Noting the need for can openers to accompany the “Go-Boxes,” Alliance of AIDS Services – Carolina volunteered to donate 25 can openers.
Durham County Department of Health will host a test event for National HIV Testing Day at Walgreens.  Additionally, they will be hosting a block party in conjunction with the event.  Triangle Empowerment Center will be hosting a separate Walgreens.
· Bylaws Updates – Hailey reviewed the updates to the Bylaws draft (posted on the regional website)

· Care Updates 

Network Care Coordinator Michael McNeill indicated that all Ryan White contracts for agencies have been sent to the Wake County Human Services’ Contracts Office.  Agencies should be on the lookout for the new electronic format for contract approval/signatures.
Michael McNeill asked that the discussion for the Housing Case Management Position be tabled for now pending a possible HOPWA funding opportunity from the state.  The network agreed to the request by consensus.
John Brown recapped the fees-for-service lines in the grant and let the network know that Emergency Financial Assistance Funds were severely limited (having spent more than 50% of the line’s allocation by 5/29/2019)
· HOPWA Network 
· Duke – Amber Esters stated that spending was going well.  The Duke HOPWA program has 1 TBRA voucher available.  
· Durham – Contessa Sawyer stated that spending was going well.  She introduced new Durham HOPWA staff person.  
· Wake – Emily Fischbein introduced the new Housing Director for Wake County.  William Torres stated that Wake HOPWA currently has 48 vouchers issued and has 1 client relocating and 2 clients looking for a housing unit.  STRMU funds have been exhausted.
· Housing update (TEC, ACRA, and CAARE) – 
· TEC has 1 opening at the moment; TEC will be opening a second facility in June for Male to Female Transgendered individuals.  Please call 1-800-806-3558 for more information.
· ACRA is full but no waitlist; CAARE has openings for clients that can pay.  Both CAARE Ryan White rooms are occupied.  CAARE announced that Curtis Booker is the new housing contact.
· Healing with CAARE stated that all Ryan White rooms are full.  They have space for paying individuals.  HwC has also hired a new housing manager.
· Prevention Updates (Hailey Stout)
· SAC Funding – Last year, the state announced that SAC funding would be ending.  It has now been renewed for two years and will once again be a fundable service.  However, there will be a gap in funding between June 2019 and October 2019.  
· Duke Partners in Caring – Hailey Stout announced that Duke PIC would be giving up their current ITTS award ($42,500); additionally, they would not be seeking funding for SAC testing when it resumes in October ($111,000).   Thus, the funds and activities would need to be reallocated.  Duke County posed assuming the $42,500 themselves and hiring a locally based individual (either in Chatham County or in Orange County) to provide ITTS testing in those locations.  The network asked how reallocation decisions were made in the past, and various members stated that the network accepted bids for the funds, presented those bids, and voted for their choice based upon the criteria in the original RFA.  Triangle Empowerment stated that this is how we should do it again, and the larger network agreed.  Alliance of AIDS Services – Carolina stated that they would like to submit a bid for ITTS testing.  Thus, the network established June 5 as the deadline for submitting proposals with subsequent timelines detailed for submitting the proposals to the network for a vote (complete with an interim timeline for comments/questions and votes).  As the SAC funds previously held by Duke PIC would not come into play until October, the network delayed entertaining SAC testing proposals at this time.
· PrEP/Website – Hailey Stout introduced Troya, the Wake County / Regional Prep Navigator.  She also reviewed the regional website as much progress has been made since our last meeting.  Finally, she reviewed the data obtained from advertising the network on gay dating / hook-up sites.  The network’s website averaged about a hit a month in previous years; however, that number has climbed into the hundreds with the Gay Ads Network targeted marking campaign.
· State Updates (State Care or Prevention Reps)
· The state announced that they had two openings (PrEP Coordinator and a Prevention Monitor) that closed at the later part of May.
· “No one can whistle a symphony; it takes an orchestra

Hailey Stout and Michael McNeill introduced a new agenda item in which we highlight special network cooperation / networking activities.  For Prevention, Carolyn Hinton described partnering with Duke County Department of Health to test a high-risk individual late on a Friday afternoon, and they expressed their appreciation for the relationship and the responsiveness of their network partner.  Michael McNeill described the cooperation between Advance Community Health, Alliance of AIDS Services – Carolina, Warren Vance Community Health Center and Wake County Human Services in actuating payment for a surgery for a regional HIV-positive individual.

· Open Comment 
· Triangle Empowerment Center announced that they would be hosting Black Pride for the 50th anniversary of Pride.  
Upcoming Meetings (to begin at 1:30 p.m.)
· July 25th – Lincoln 1301 Fayetteville St. Durham
· Sept 26th – WCHS, 10 Sunnybrook Road Raleigh
· November 14th – Advance Community Health, 1011 Rock Quarry Rd. Raleigh  [image: image2.jpg]10n 6
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